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NEXT MEETING 
Sunday, September 16th, 

2018 
Red Rocks Cafe 

4223 Providence Rd 
 Social Time                  1600 
 Meeting with Meal     1630 
 
 
        

 NEWSLETTER SEPEMBER 2018 

 
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
I hope everyone had a wonderful summer. The June North Carolina Council of 

Chapters meeting we hosted was a great success. The expert speaker on Daniel 

Boone kept everyone’s attention with animated stories on his Daniel’s life and 

times. He had numerous historical books for sale which we all bought. My wife 

and I will be reading them on our cruise in August to Alaska. 

We need sponsors and golfers for the JROTC Scholarship Golf Tournament on 

October 5th. Ron Morgan is We are asking for your support to get businesses to 

donate funds and/or items to use for the raffle. Contact Ron Morgan with info. 

John Willis is working on nominations for the coming year. If you are interested 

in becoming a Board member or Officer, please see John. The chapter needs you. 

Our monthly informal lunch gathering is at Pike’s Old Fashion Soda Shop the first 

Wednesday of the month starting on September 5th at 11:30 or so. 

MOAA Chapter Five Star Levels of Excellent Award for 2017 -– We are pleased 
to report that our Five Star Levels of Excellence award has returned for 2017. 
This highest-level award was based on our membership growth/retention, our 
scholarship program and the MOAA Community Outreach grant we received. 
  
Chapter meetings are held at the Red Rocks Café, 4223-8 Providence Rd., 

Strawberry Hill area where Fairview/Sardis Rds. cross Providence, behind Fresh 

Market, in the Strawberry Hill shopping center. We start the meeting on 

September 16th at 4:00 PM with a 30 -minute social , followed by a short 

business meeting, then dinner (order from the menu) and then the program. 

Yes, for September only, the meeting will begin at 4:00 PM, not 3:00 as usual. 

 
 
Thank you for your participation with and for our chapter goals attainment.    
Jay E. Garbus, CW4, USA (Ret), President 
 
The mission of the Charlotte-Metrolina Chapter of the Military Officers 

Association of America (MOAA) is to promote MOAA purposes and objectives. 

This will foster fraternal relations among retired, active, and former officers of 

the uniformed services, and their Reserve and National Guard components. The 

goal is to actively promote the protection of the rights and interests of members 

of the uniform services, their family members including survivors, provide useful 

services for members and their families, and serve the community, the active 

military forces (past present, and future), and our nation. 
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NEW CHAPTER WEB SITE – We have a new chapter web site at https://www.moaacharlotte.com/ go tTry the new 
site. Thanks to Dale Hohue for creating it. 
 
SECRETARY POSITION OPEN - We are still looking for someone to be the Secretary. The position of secretary may be 

divided to make it not as burdensome and time consuming, so if interested please see Ron Wilsbach or myself. 

PROGRAMS AND NOMINATIONS – JOHN WILLIS 
 
September 16th, 2018 - Mr. Chris Perez, Volunteer Services Manager, Volunteer Services Central Division, Atrium 
Health - Atrium Health for veterans.   
 
October 21, 2018 - Octoberfest 
 
November 11th, 2018 - (Veterans Day) – Federal Reserve Board in Charlotte 
 
December 9th, 2018 -– Right now, Will be at the Red Rocks Café with ,a Sspecial menu  
 
Nominations – Looking for people for the Board and Officers. 
 
LEGISLATION – DICK STEEVES  -  See info on 4th Branch below.   
 
THE UNCC ROTC GOLD BARS PROGRAM – Scott Morris heads up the Army program and Chuck Martin heads up 

the Air Force program. 

 

JROTC SCHOLARSHIP FUNDRAISING - Chapter JROTC Scholarship Fund Golf Tournament on October 5th, 2018.  

Planning is ongoing for 2018. We are actively seeking Prime Sponsors at the $ 1,000 level and up. Support material 

and tournament information will be distributed soonis available in hard copy and via email. Contact Ron Morgan or 

Ron Wilsbach.  Hole sponsorships are $ 200. Let us know about any potential new sponsors and start get ting 

commitments from our previous sponsors. Get involved now! 

 
NORTH CAROLINA COUNCIL OF CHAPTER MEETINGS 
 
June 15 and 16, 2018 - Charlotte, NC (See reservations for banquet 
and speaker), 
September 7-8, 2018 - Columbia, SC, National MOAA Council and 
Chapter Leadership Workshop 
October 19-20, 2018 (Tentative) - Wilmington, NC 
 
MOAA NATION MEETING - November 1-2, 2018 - Phoenix, AZ 
 

 

 

THE 4TH BRANCH LAUNCHES NEW WEBSITE & PETITION  

4 August 2018 

To:  4th Branch member organization representative. 
 
Subject:  Campaign to increase registration on the 4th Branch and advocacy efforts 
for extension of the 
Bailey-Patton Amendment. 
 

1.  We have made a significant investment into developing and managing our 4th Branch website. The 4th Branch is 
fighting for fair and equitable treatment for all government retirees with regard to the taxation of earned 
retirement benefits.  The 4th Branch provides updates on pending legislation in the NC General Assembly and 
serves as an umbrella organization for the more than 300,000 individuals in our state who are impacted. The 
4th Branch also provides access to a very easy-to-use online advocacy system. Through the system, you can receive 
legislative and policy alerts as well as send your own messages to legislators, using their pre-written yet 
customizable messages. Being an advocate takes only a few minutes!  However, the  
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success of this program is only as good as the numbers of registrants and their dedication to responding to 
Calls for Action.  We do know from our communication experts that the key to getting better response rates is to 
increase the numbers in our data base.  We currently have less than 6,500 registrants.  We have tried a number of 
techniques to increase those numbers with basically minimal results. Recently, the SEANC Board of Governors has 
taken a bold approach and that was to approve forwarding their mailing list directly to Sherry Melton and Charles 
Hodges. They have the clearance to handle sensitive information which of course will not 
be made available to anyone else and use our system with many safeguards to ensure security of that information.  
We are now asking the leadership of every one of our 4th Branch member organizations to strongly consider doing 
the same.     
  
2.  As we must be best prepared for the start of the next legislative session, we ask that you consult with 
 your organization boards / chapters and work to accomplish what SEANC was able to do. I hope to have your 
response/status report no later than 31 August 2018.  Please also include what techniques you and your chapters 
have used to get the word out about the 4th Branch and our Keep the Promise Campaign. 
 
3.  Please feel free to contact me with your questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Jeri 
COL Jeri I. Graham, USA (Ret) 
Chair, 4th Branch Legislative Committee 
Email:  jigrahamusa@gmail.com 
Mobile:  910.616.3487 
  
ON GOING EVENTS 

1.    1. Marine Week in Charlotte – Sept 5 -9 (For events, go to: https://usmarineweek.com/marine-week-

charlotte-events 

 

  2. September 7-8, 2018 - Columbia, SC, Regional workshop (national will pay for 3), 

 

  3. Hire Our Heroes Job Fair – September 11th at NASCAR Hall of Fame with VBH – Need chapter member volunteers 

to serve as Welcomers, etc. (See previous and future emails to all chapter 

members)  

   4. October 19-20, 2018 - Wilmington, NC 

   54.  Mecklenburg Veterans Council – 1st Tuesday every month at 11:30 am. except July and August, 700 North 

Tryon Street 

5. MOAA National – November 1 and 2 - Phoenix, AZ 

CHAPTER GROUP ACTIVITIES – Chapter “Informal” Luncheon Gathering at Pike’s   Old-Fashioned Soda Shop – First 
Wednesday September to June. Starts at 11:30 on September 5th. 

 
AMAZON DONATIONS 

Ronald Wilsbach, 
Thank you for registering Charlotte-Metrolina Chapter of the MOAA at org.amazon.com and welcome to 
AmazonSmile, where Amazon donates 0.5% of the price of eligible smile.amazon.com purchases to the charities 
selected by customers. Your registration is now complete. We will reach out to you if there are any questions. 
 
Next, spread the word to your supporters so they can generate donations for your organization when they shop. 
Log in to your Org Central account and click on Marketing Tools to access the following helpful tools. 

Always share your unique link in your email, social media and on your website. When customers sign up for 
AmazonSmile, they’re asked to select one of over a million charities to support. When customers click on your 
unique link, they skip this charity selection process. Instead, they're taken to smile.amazon.com and are 
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automatically asked if they want to support Charlotte-Metrolina Chapter of the MOAA.  
Your unique charity link: https://smile.amazon.com/ch/38-3779812 

MOAA SUPPORTERS 
 
 
 

 

  

MISCELLANEOUS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MOAA Chapter coin $10.00 - contact 

Ron Wilsbach 
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